
Ref:  

 

Civic House, 110 Trafalgar Street 
PO Box 645, Nelson 7040, New Zealand 

 
17 February 2023 P (03) 546 0200 

E katharine.jones@ncc.govt.nz 

nelson.govt.nz 

 

 

 

Kia ora, 

 

Road Safety Improvements – Stansell Avenue 

 

In June 2022, Nelson City Council asked for feedback on a range on road safety and 

traffic calming measures proposed between 56 Stansell Avenue and Marie Street 

(including lower Tosswill Road and Chamberlain Street). These measures included speed 

humps, no stopping lines, and stop signs.  Wide support from the community allowed us 

to progress to and complete design, and we will commence construction on these 

measures in the first half of 2023. 

 

It became evident while reading through earlier feedback that there was a desire by 

several residents along Stansell Avenue to extend the traffic calming measures further 

north towards Moana Avenue.  Specifically, it was requested that additional speed humps 

be included in this stretch of roadway. 

 

Enclosed with this letter is a plan of proposed locations for additional speed humps. We 

are seeking feedback to see if these locations have support from the community along 

Stansell Avenue. Upon completion of consultation, any additional locations that are 

supported will be included into the construction programme.  

 

Feedback can be submitted online: 

https://shape.nelson.govt.nz/port-hills-traffic-calming 

Email to katharine.jones@ncc.govt.nz,  

Or dropped off to our Customer Service Centre (110 Trafalgar Street) or any Nelson 

public library. 

The original plans are also available for viewing on Shape Nelson.  

 

Feedback closes 17 March 2023.  

Yours sincerely, 

 

 

Katharine Jones 

Technical Lead – Roading and Transport 
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